
 
 

SELECTMEN’S MEETING 
October 1, 2015 

 
Selectmen in attendance:  Ben Thompson, Paul Nadeau, Royce Heath 

 
 
4:00 pm – Open Meeting: 

- Sue Collins – paperwork/discussion 
 
4:25 pm: 

- CEO Mike Beaulieu – discussion on electrical ordinance. 
 
5:00 pm: 

- Andrea Minnon came in to discuss the intersection of Long Swamp Road, Route 202 and Center 
Road.  She expressed how difficult it is to see the traffic from that intersection. 

 
5:20 pm: 

- Opened and read Grading bids.  Chairman Thompson made a motion to accept the bid; 
seconded by Selectman Heath, all in favor. 

 
5:55 pm: 

- Selectman Nadeau made a motion to adjourn; seconded by Selectman Heath, all in favor.  
Selectman Nadeau left immediately. 

 
6:30 pm: 

- Selectman Heath made a motion to re-open the meeting; seconded by Chairman Thompson. 
 
6:08 pm: 

- Chairman Thompson and Selectman Heath sign appointment papers for Mandy Grenier as BMV 
Agent, Registrar of Voters and Tax Collector.  The Board also signed appointment papers for 
Kathy Peterson as Deputy Clerk. 

- Jeanette Lemay informed the Board of a change of contract for Melanson Heath auditors. 
 
6:10 pm: 

- Selectman Heath reviewed and signed purchase orders 
- Jeanette Lemay requested that the Rec. Dept. purchase order be moved forward to save money.  

She informed the Board that if the Halloween candy and Oriental Trading was ordered 
tomorrow (Friday) there would be no shipping charges. 

 
6:18 pm: 

- Chairman Thompson made a motion to adjourn; seconded by Selectman Heath. 
 
 

 
 
 


